
 

 

GTOACO Meeting minutes October 9, 2024 

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Kevin Russo. 

In attendance were members: Rob Wilson, Bill Sigg, Stan & Pam Farlow, Chris McCracken, Jeff Frazier, 

Brad Blackburn, Max Trier, Jon Stottsberry, Rhonda Osborne, Jim Lowry, Ron Cozzo and Kevin Russo. 

Verification of the Quorum Officers in attendance Vice President Kevin Russo, Secretary Rob Wilson, 

Treasurer Connie Stevens, Social Media coordinator and Web Master Ron Cozzo. Directors in attendance 

Brad Blackburn, Jim Lowry, Max Trier.  

Treasurer’s report – Connie Stevens gave the treasurer’s report on the status of the club finances.  

Discussion of Financial Condition 

Motion to accept, Brad Blackburn and 2nd Pam Farlow.  

Election of Club Officers – Jon Stottsberry is elected President, Brad Blackburn is elected Vice President, 

Rob Wilson elected Secretary and Connie Stevens elected Treasurer. 

Election of Club Directors - Keith Stevens, Chris McCracken, Jeff Frazier, Jim Lowry and Jeff Frazier and 

Max Trier are elected Club Directors 

Discussion of Bylaws – Possible changes to be made are a percentage limit on donations to our charity 

of choice based on our financial position at that time. Further discussions to come. 

Club Operations Discussion- Review of any changes to the operation of the club. Ron Cozzo proposes a 

Club trip or cruise to be discussed.  

Club Picnic and 40th Anniversary Celebration 9/21/2024- The club wants to thank Stan & Pam Farlow 

for hosting the club picnic and 40th Anniversary celebration. This year we had 18 members cars for the 

club picture.   

Update: Club Outfitting (t-shirts, jackets etc…) Members only- Brad Blackburn is working on using his 

company account for members to use for ordering apparel on their own.  

Delaware Performance Charity Car Show 10/12/2024- Kevin Russo asks volunteers to be there at 6:30 

and work until 11:30. Contact him with any questions.  

Open Discussion – Kevin Russo reported talking with Joe Bennett at the Sunbury Car Show. Joe said he is 

battling cancer. A return trip to Urbana to visit the restoration of the B-17 and make it a Club cruise. 

Updates to come.  

Next Meeting will be at the Hickory House in Gahanna, November 13, 2024.   

Motion to adjourn – Max Trier, 2nd Jon Stottsberry. 


